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Cape Breton Highland’s Golf Club Society
2023 Annual General Meeting
February 18, 2024
St John’s Hall, North Ingonish
The meeting commenced at 2:00pm.
Executive members in attendance:  
Marcel McKeough, Barry MacDonald, Jason Stockley, M.E. Tubrett, Judy MacSween, Terry Grant, Luke Hardy Robinson & Evan Mickey.
Regrets: Leo Gene Donovan, Alex Whitty & Leonard Whitty
There were ten additional club members in attendance.

1. Review of minutes

Evan Mickey reviewed the minutes from the 2022 AGM.

               Motion to approve: Jane Kennedy           Seconded: Mike Dunphy
2. Annual Report of Direct
                Evan Mickey summarized the 2023 season.  This included the purchase of a bush head by the golf club.  This piece of equipment was donated to GolfNorth to assist in the ongoing course maintenance. 
3. Financial Report
                The club treasurer, Margaret Tubrett presented the financial report, a copy of the report has been attached.  Margaret also explained the fraud/loss of $977.80.  The club was victimized by a scam for which the bank was able to offer partial restitution.
              Motion to approve: Bob Hussey             Seconded: Keith Hawley
4. Appointment of Auditor

 Alison Sams served as Auditor for 2023 and will continue as the club’s auditor for the 2024 season.
5. Junior Report

            Junior coordinator Leo Gene Donovan was unable to attend the  meeting but provided a report on the state of the junior program.  This report has been attached to the minutes.
6. Tournament Report

            Tournament chair Terry Grant has provided a summary of 2023 tournaments.  The summary has been attached to the minutes.
7. Election of Officers
       Marcel McKeough & Judy MacSween are both stepping down from the club executive.  The club thanks Marcel & Judy for their efforts & leadership over the past ten years.  

Jane Kennedy was nominated to join the club executive, Alex Whitty, Leonard Whitty, Jason Stockley, Luke Hardy Robinson & Barry MacDonald have agreed to continue as executive members.  The following will continue as executive club officers:
         President: Evan Mickey
         Vice President: Leo Gene Donovan
        Treasurer: Margaret Tubrett
          Secretary: Terry Grant

          Motion to approve: Marcel McKeough              Seconded: Keith Hawley

8. Open Forum        
The increase in club dues to $125 from the previous value of $75 was discussed.  Evan detailed that the increase was necessary to fund the cost of NSGA membership as well as fund the participation of five day members in weekend club events.
The question was raised, whether the executive may have violated the existing club bylaws when we increased the club membership to 170 senior members.  It was decided that we would start the process to properly revise the bylaws to increase maximum membership to 170 members.  If this process was not successful, we would then freeze membership and reduce our membership to 160 members gradually through attrition.
Membership discussed the loss of playing privileges on holidays, membership questioned whether the executive had an opportunity to participate in this decision.  The executive learned of this decision when GolfNorth provided the season pass information in January.
A member expressed concern about the sixth fairway and the persistent flooding conditions.  It was asked if there were any plans in place to alleviate the damage to the sixth hole.

Various members asked if there is a strategy to eliminate/reduce the number of geese on the golf course.
The condition of the on course washroom facilities was discussed, as well as the condition of the forward tees.  
Motion for adjournment: Bobby Hussey 


Meeting adjourned @ 3:00pm


	


ATTACHMENTS
ATTACHMENT 1 – FINANCIAL REPORT

REVENUE

Membership





$12,675.00

Lockers





$1,505.00

Father’s Day Tournament


$35,550.00

Ladies Tournament



$6,110.00

Senior Tournament



$8,340.00
Master’s Tournament



$18,535.00

Junior Program




$5,526.00

Club Championship



$920.00

Club Opener





$680.00

Interest





$476.24

TOTAL REVENUE



$90,317.24
EXPENSES
Office/Admin




$1,049.71

Bank Charge




$401.94

Handicap Cards




$6,465.88

Junior Program




$8,379.33

Father’s Day Tournament


$22,721.25

Ladies Tournament



$6,191.29

Senior Tournament



$6,409.26

Master’s Tournament



$14,866.77

Club Championship



$5,443.13

Club Opener





$2,744.98

Club Closer





$2,809.98

Match Play





$600

Donations





$14,358.69

Jr/Sr






$610.00

Best Ball





$600

Webpage





$460.00

Fraud/Loss





$977.80

TOTAL EXPENSES



$95,090.01
NET INCOME




($4,772.77)

RECONCILIATION
Beginning Balance Bank December 31,2022




$74,172.56

Beginning Balance Investment December 31,2022



$46,704.66

Beginning Balance Total







$120,877.22

Plus Revenues 2023







$90,317.24

Minus Expenses 2023







$95,090.01












$116,104.45

Ending Balance Bank December 31,2023




$68,923.55

Ending Balance Investment December 31,2023



$47,180.90












$116,104.45

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
ATTACHMENT 2 – JUNIOR REPORT

2023 AGM Jr Golf Program Report
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Cape Breton Highlands
Golf Club Society





Date: Sunday, February 18th, 2023 Time: 1:00 pm
Place: St. John's Hall, Ingonish
1. Junior Program Summary Report for 2023 and Plans for 2024
We had a successful 2023 year with 38 paying junior members joining the Junior Golf Program.

We had our same instructor, Connor Phee-Donovan, as our hired Junior Golf Instructor who did a great job for his third consecutive year.

We reached an average of 12 students attending each evening at any one session. The 6-week instruction program included using the first tee as a driving range, two tournaments, and the National Skills Junior Golf Challenge - where 12 students competed provincially and nationally in the drive-chip-putt competition held at Highland Links on July 24th during 34 degrees Celsius. Best in putting was Hudson Smith, best in Chipping was Arianna Donovan, and best in Driving was Connor Phee-Donovan.

Our Junior-Senior Tournament was very successful this year, with 15 juniors competing with 15 seniors, and our new winners this year went to Seth and Nicholas Hawley.

Our Club Championship had just 11 students participating on a very hot August Sunday, where Jordan Rhodes was top male golfer for 13 and over and David Budovitch was top male golfer for 12 and under. Arianna Donovan was top female golfer for 12 and under.

As we head into year 10 , we will be offering steady golf opportunities again for 4 days a week to the students, but with some slight changes:

1. Re-hiring of our Junior Golf Coordinator, Connor Phee-Donovan, who did a great job last year. Connor now has the experience of working with young children on the golf course greens and also with the 6 holes at 5 pm program.

This year we will provide more opportunities for evening golf on Mondays, and structured lessons on only Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.
Leo will continue to mentor closely with the help from the senior golfers and Highland Links staff.

2. The 2 driving nets worked well last year for the Junior Program and will continue to be used this year to help with player development, adding the use of a portable golf launch monitor for feedback results as well.

3. This will be Leo’s last year as a full-time volunteer Junior Golf Adviser. Leo plans on reducing the volunteer time to twice a week for 5 weeks for the 2025 season.
2. 2022 Junior Program Financial Plan
Please see Treasurer Margie Tubrett’s Financial Report for Junior Information.
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ATTACHMENT 3 – TOURNAMENT REPORT

CLUB TOURNAMENTS
Club Opener


chair – Cheryl MacDonald

45 golfers
prizes - $1170

GolfNorth - $850

Total - $2220
Junior/Senior


chair – LG Donovan


30 golfers
prizes - $610

Junior Club Championship
chair – LG Donovan


11 golfers
cost covered by donation from men’s night 

Club Championship

chair – Helen Tubrett


37 golfers
prizes - $2700

GolfNorth - $1150

Total - $4523

Club Closing


chair – Jason Stockley


44 golfers
prizes - $1240

GolfNorth - $875

Total - $2115

Match Play


chair – AG Sams


16 golfers
prizes - $600

Best Ball


chair – Terry Grant


20 golfers
prizes - $600

CLUB INVITATIONALS
Father’s Day 


chair – Evan Mickey, Jason Stockley & Luke Hardy Robinson


228 golfers
revenue - $12,828.75
Ladies Field Day

chair – Marg Tubrett








?? golfers
revenue - -$81.29
field not full

Senior Invitational

chair – Terry Grant & Barry MacDonald





100 golfers
revenue - $1,930.74
8 last minute cancellations

Master’s Fall scramble
chair – Terry Grant & Barry MacDonald





128 golfers
revenue - $3,668.23
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